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Grand Knightôs Message  
Edward V. Ruhnke, Jr.  
 

 
Brother Knights, 
 
 

How often do we think of the reason for our 

lives? We are meant to know, love, and serve 

God in this life and be with him in the next. 

Sounds quite simple doesn't it?  
 

We love our fellow Knights as brothers given 

to us by God, who encouraged us to join the 

same council at the same time in its history. 

We strive to serve an unseen God through the 

Council that we can see right in front of our 

very eyes each and every day. We look for 

ways to serve our wives to show them how we 

love them, don't we? Do we search for ways 

to serve our council even if our efforts are  

unseen and unnoticed?  
 

Will we follow a program to help our Council 

become a better, smoother functioning place? 

Don't we all share a common goal of making 

#2917 superior to all the rest of our 

"competitors"? Will #2917 be a better council 

when we are all dead and gone?  
 

As we approach our 75th anniversary what 

opportunities await us to make it a memorable 

event? Something wonderful waits for us! Let 

us make the most of the ways God offers us 

to show our love for Him. Surprise God with 

your enthusiasm. Your brother Knights will be 

amazed at your efforts, too!  

Assistant Chaplainôs Message  

Deacon Will Hunter 
 

Matthew 19: 3 -6 
The bonds created by the Lord can never be broken by man no matter the situation or 
the circumstances in which they may face. The bonds of matrimony would be one 
such bond that when made by the Lord between a man and a woman can never 
be broken by any circumstance or by anyone. When a bond is made by the Lord 
with someone, that person is willing to endure whatever malady so as not to be 
separated from the divine and perfect will of the Lord. For it is the spirit of the Lord 
which covers this individual and guides his or her thoughts, actions and words  
during a time of extreme problems or crisis. No man can offer that type of bond 
or spiritual strength to another person without the light of the Lord. A husband 
and wife bonded together by the divine and perfect will of the Lord will endure 
whatever they need to in order to satisfy the will of the Lord in their individual 
lives and the life of their family. 
 
It is the spirit of the Lord which calls us to pay attention to his voice in the moment he 
makes his bond with us apparent in our heart and in our mind. It is that call from 
the voice of the Lord which leads us to follow the emotions and feelings of falling 
in love with another person so that fruit might come from those feelings. In the 
same way, it is the spirit and the voice of the Lord which warns us that this person 
we have set our eyes on because of human passion or plan is not the person he 
would want us with. When we do not listen to the voice of the Lord, our spiritual 
nature is suppressed and human passion or plan takes over. And when human 
passion or plan takes over, trouble is soon to follow. It is our carnal desire to have the 
person we want and not the person that is given to us by the Lord that causes the 
state of unhappiness in our relationships and in our marriage. We have the attitude that 
we know better than the Lord what is best for us. Why? Because we look at the 
physical attributes of a person to make an assessment of whether or not that person 
will make a worthy husband or wife.  The Lord looks at the heart of a person and 
that personôs willingness to follow his divine and holy will when choosing a husband or 
wife for us. 
 
When making his bond with us, it is the wisdom and knowledge of the Lord which 
strengthens that bond with us. We will not run from the Lord when we bond our-
selves to his divine and sacred will. We will not turn away from the Lord when 
pressure and descent attacks us as is often the case in any relationship. Our 
instinct is to immediately turn to the Lord for guidance and patience to deal with 
the situation or circumstance which is facing us. When the spirit of the Lord engulfs 
our hearts, we do not tarry with worries and concerns about what to do or when 
to do it; we are more concerned with hearing and understanding the voice of the 
Lord without distraction. The Lord makes it clear that anyone listening to his 
voice will not quickly turn away from him and his divine will because they know and 
accept that he will eventually save them from whatever they might face in this life. 
 
Never allow our personal feelings or pride to interfere with the divine will of the 
Lord. Never allow our human passion or plans to interfere with the voice of the 
Lord in our relationships, for if we do allow our human passion or plan to get in 
the way of the Lordôs voice, we always find ourselves lost and confused, sad and 
frustrated with every decision we make. This is a heavy price to pay in a relation-
ship or marriage because the feelings of the other person as well as family and 
friends are always caught in the middle of discord and angry words and actions. 
It should always be our spiritual mission to rid ourselves of relationship discord 
so that the voice of the Lord might be heard with every action and word we speak. 
 
Our words and actions in a relationship should always reflect the love and  
patience of the Lord. There should never be a time when our heart is without the 
love and patience of the Lord because of his enduring kindness and mercy for 
our sins. Always look to find comfort and peace in the words and ways of the Lord in 
every relationship you have so that others might see the face of the Lord. 

 
 
 

 
¶ Jerry Gorney, Knight of the Month for 

   November. 

 

¶ Mike & Mary Goins, Family of the Month 
for November. 



 

Council Officers meeting is Jan. 8  
 

Council meeting is Jan. 13 
Dinner served from 6:00-6:45 p.m. 

Meeting starts at 7:00 p.m.  
 

Northside Columbus Club meeting  
  Wednesday, Jan. 15 at 7:00 p.m . 

 

Next work day is Saturday, Jan. 18  
 

2nd Monthly Council Meeting is Jan. 27  
Open to all, Pro-Life Rosary starts at 7:00 p.m.  

 

       ATTENDANCE PRIZE WINNER!  
 

 The first name drawn at the December

 meeting was Brother Leo Landry who was 

 present and won the $140 attendance 

 prize.   

 

The attendance prize for January will be $100.  Social 

 and meal from 6:00 to 6:45 p.m., meeting at 7:00 p.m. 

and the attendance prize drawing at the conclusion of the 

meeting.  

 
 
 

  
 July Bryon Morriss Don & Mary Jane Christen 
 August Kenneth Bollom  Miguel & Linda Navarro 
 September Salvador Gonzales  Henry & Gloria Gutierrez 
 October  Kenneth Gonzales  Mike & Mary Goins 
 November Greg Okonski  James & Dorothy Urbanovsky 
 December James Urbanovsky  Benny & Earline Okruhlik 
 January Benny Okruhlik  Kenneth Gonzales & wife, Cecilia Cruz 
 February Vic Virgadamo  Floyd & Sandra Rekieta 
 March Floyd Rekieta  Vic & Pat Virgadamo 
 April Richard Pavlas  Robert & Pansy Miller 
 May Don Christen  Mark & Theresa Demny 
 June Shawn Reichhardt  Edward & Janet Ruhnke 
 
 
 
 

               
    Knight of the Year:                                  Family of the Year:   

             Kenneth Bollom                    Vic & Pat Virgadamo  



Senior Citizens  
 

Next meeting is January 14  
 

Please bring sandwiches and desserts. 

Northside Columbus Club  
Meeting Place of Bishop Odin Council 2917  
 

Our December Saturday volunteer workers were: Paul 
Heidbreder, James Urbanovsky, Nick Navarro, David 
Cornelius, David Roe, Edward Ruhnke Jr, Kenneth  
Bollom, Jerry Gorney, Irma Limas, and Lydia Clifton. 
Other volunteers for December that were not present 
on Saturday were: Bennie Bronikowski, Vic Virgadamo 
and John Buck.  
 
Special thanks to Richard Pavlas for cutting the grass 
with his lawnmower. Richard has been using his lawn-
mower while ours is still missing. 
 
Rental times are very tough now for the NSCC, remember 
that you are our best form of advertisement that we 
have, so please let your neighbors, family, co-workers, 
friends and parishioners know that we have 3 halls and 
grounds available to rent for parties and seminars.  
 
Through these difficult times, I am asking for as much 
volunteer help as we can get from our membership. I 
believe we have members that can perform these duties. 
Sometimes it is simple cleaning of the hall, yard work, 
or it can be specific trade work that needs to be done. 
So if I call for your help, it is because there is a real 
need for your help.  
 
John Buck, NSCC President 
 

Next workday is  
    January 18  

 

 

                 BINGO WORKERS  
 

  Bishop Odin Council 2917 says  
  THANK YOU for the services of the 
  following people who helped with 
  bingo during the month of November. 
 
People who volunteered their time were John Buck, 
Bennie Bronikowski, Michael Goins, Paul Heidbreder, 
Miguel Navarro, Benny Okruhlik, and Felipe Ramirez, 
 
Individual that worked bingo:  Lydia Clifton, Don 
Eisterhold, Anna Garcia, Mary Goins, Anthony Gonzales, 
Pete Palasota, Floyd Rekieta, David Roe, Tony 
Saenz, Delores Tobola and Edward Tobola. 
 
Our needs for willing workers and players continue. 
Please consider selling cards, maybe call the numbers 
or just work the floor, we can use your help. We are in 
process of training some new callers. If you just have 
the urge to spend a few dolllars to play a few bingo 
cards, please do it. You can choose the Friday you 
wish to work or you can work every week that we have 
bingo. Call Benny Okruhlik, Tony Saenz or any of the 
workers and we will arrange for you to get started. 
JUST DO IT!! 

Northside Columbus Club  
Floyd Rekieta, Secretary 
 

On January 13, 2020, the NSCC will present their  
6-month financial statement to their stockholders. 
The meeting will be held at 607 E. Whitney.  

 

 

 

 

February 2 in the Knights Pub 
 

Doors open at 1:00 p.m. 
 

Congratulations to Brother Knight Jimmy Dziedzic on 
winning the Master Chef Trophy at this yearôs Toys for 
Tots Cookoff.  Brother Knights John Buck and Bennie 
Bronikowski, along with Brother Jimmy, make up the 
cooking team:  Two Pollocks and a Buck! 



Program Director  
John Buck 
 

Council 2917's 75th Anniversary Celebration  
 
With the start of a new calendar year, Council 2917 will initiate 
plans for Council 2917ôs 75th Anniversary Celebration. The 
date for this "grand celebration" is April 18, 2020.  Start 
checking your schedule/calendar to keep this date clear to 
be able to attend and be a part of this celebration. We are 
planning an event of the history and accomplishments of K of C 
Council 2917. During these 75 years, we have grown and 
shrunk in our membership, but we have never failed our  
Order's primary PrincipleðCharity.  We have always met our 
charitable goals and at times, exceeded these goals. 
Through all of these years, we have had many extra-  
curricular activities associated with our council.  Two groups 
to mention are the bowling and softball leagues.  The council 
still displays many of the trophies awarded to our Council 2917 
Bowling and Softball teams.  Other memorable events are:  
Clergy Night, Volksfest, June Bug Jamboree, Summer Fling, 
Casino Night, Sisters' Appreciation Party, domino games and, 
of course, our everlasting Friday Night Bingo. There is one 
group that cannot go without being mentioned, it is the Ladies  
Auxiliary.  These ladies, best known for their desserts, stand 
with us, not behind us, supporting the Knights through and 
with all of our ventures.   
 
If you have any old pictures, artifacts or stories that are 
associated with the council's growth that you would like to 
share with us and have included in this celebration, please 
submit to John Buck or James Urbanovsky. If you would 
like to be a part of this committee and willing to work, 
please contact John Buck. 
 
In February, we will begin informing the membership of the 
important dates and times and other details of this celebration, 
so continue reading your newsletters and e-mails concerning 
this celebration. This celebration will include the old and 
the new of Council 2917, members and activities.  If you 
are a recent member of the council, you are included in this 
celebration just as much as the oldest member is. We are 
all Council 2917 and we are all the history Council 2917 

 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

   New Council Fundraiser  
 
Men, this new Spring Fundraiser is coming on us soon, but 
with careful and wise planning, we can have a successful 
fundraiser and a new start to fundraising for Council 2917 
and our Council Parish Schools. The date would come  
after the 75th Anniversary Celebration. We are planning a 
gun raffle with a meal and games at the event.  At the 
January General Council Meeting, this committee will  
present a plan, asking the membership to approve this 
event. I have talked about this event at several of the  
recent meetings and it is time now to execute a plan or 
move on to something else.  If you approve it, we will have 
raffle tickets very soon for you to start selling. This is your 
council and it is your event. 

 
Council Christmas Party  

 

We had a great time. I received about 120 RSVPs and 

about 90 attended the party, so the food was plentiful. 

The meal was provided by the council and consisted of 

baked ham, potato salad, candied yams and green 

beans; drinks were provided by the NSCC and NSCCBS; 

desserts and snacks were provided by the Ladies 

Auxiliary and wives of the members.  The music was 

provided by our regular impromptu band, as Leonard 

Kasowski called them--The Council 2917 Christmas 

Band. The band members were: Benny Okruhlik,  

Leonard Kasowski, Charlie Brossman, Julian Kubeczka, 

Larry Netardus and Ben Orsak. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

During the party, the council presented the Knight and 

Family of the Month Certificates to the 24 recipients and 

then announced the Family and Knight of the Yearð 

the highest award that a council can present. 
 
The Council 2917 Family of the Year was Vic and Pat 
Virgadamo. 
 
The Council 2917 Knight of  the Year was Kenneth 
Bollom. 
 

Congratulations to these 24 winners and to Vic and Pat 

and Kenneth, both very well deserving of these 

awards. 

DOMINO RESULTS 
 

Next Moon Tournament is Jan. 6  

Deadline for the February 

newsletter is January 16. 



 

 

 
 

 
Especially: Shawn Hrncir, son of Brother Bob Hrncir. 
 

If anyone has a relative in the service and would like his/her 

name added to our prayer list, please submit the name and 

branch of service to kbroniko@hotmail.com 

 

Pro-Life Program Director  
Floyd Supercinski 
 

 

The public is invited to join our Brother  
Knights  and their families as they pray the  
Rosary to end abortion.   
 
Our next rosary is January 27 at 7:00 p.m. , followed by a 
light meal.  All Brother Knights, their families and friends, are 
invited to attend. 
 
Thank you to the Brother Knights for providing  
refreshments for our December Rosary. 
 
Please join us in praying the Rosary at St. Rose of Lima 
Church any Thursday at 11:00 a.m. in the small chapel to 
your right as you enter the Church. 

 
 

Saturday, January 25  - Austin March For Life . 
 
The USCCB will host its annual 9 Days for Life Novena 
from January 21 -29, 2020. Additionally, January 22, 2020  
is the annual Day of Legal Protection for Unborn Children.   
The U.S. Bishops have called for prayer and fasting on this 
day.  We encourage you to speak with your respect life teams, 
clergy and others at your parish (youth ministers, adult 
faith formation, K of C, etc) about how to memorialize 
these events at your parish.  Additional information/
suggestions can be found at www.respectlifeprogram.org/
january.  This site is created and run by USCCB.   
  

For more information contact Vicky Whynott 832-875-5126  
 

http://www.kofccouncil2917.org/pro -life  

       
                CATHOLIC DAUGHTERS  

            OF THE AMERICAS  
 
 

                Next meeting is January 7  
 

    Social at 6:30 p.m. / Meeting at 7:00 p.m. 
 
 

If you are interested in the Catholic Daughters, 
please contact Pat Koteras at 713-864-4490. 

 

http://www.kofccouncil2917.org/catholic-daughters 

Rev. R.H. Latremouille Jan. 1 

Jerry R. Garcia Jan. 3 

Monserato Rivera Jan. 3 

Larry J. Hernandez  Jan. 5 

Michael R. Schaad Jan. 7 

Philip A. Wagner  Jan. 7 

Walter G. Williams  Jan. 8 

Anthony Gonzales Jan. 9 

Daniel L. Hablinski  Jan. 9 

Edward A. Lamb, Jr.  Jan. 9 

Joseph J. Campise  Jan. 11 

David J. Wendt  Jan. 11 

Rudy Cuellar Jan. 12 

Joe P. Kitkoski, Jr.  Jan. 13 

Jose L. Martinez  Jan. 13 

Jerome A. Ingerman, Jr. Jan. 14 

Jerome J. Malek  Jan. 14 

Rev. John P. Meister  Jan. 14 

Joel Syzdek Jan. 14 

Robert Shanley Jan. 17 

Andrew J. Spangler Jan. 18 

Clement Laskowski  Jan. 20 

Joshua R. Ritchey Jan. 20 

Ronald W. Warzon  Jan. 20 

Eric S. Davis Jan. 21 

Jesse T. Escamilla  Jan. 22 

Terry A. Pozyski, Sr. Jan. 22 

Bryon Morriss Jan. 24 

Miguel Navarro, Jr.  Jan. 25 

Floyd L. Supercinski  Jan. 25 

Joe L. Pavlik  Jan. 26 

David H. Willgus  Jan. 27 

Michael J. Galla  Jan. 28 

Jimmy L. Patke  Jan. 28 

Christopher G. Kmiec  Jan. 30 

http://www.respectlifeprogram.org/january
http://www.respectlifeprogram.org/january
http://www.kofccouncil2917.org/pro-life
http://www.kofccouncil2917.org/catholic-daughters


Please contact Brother Floyd Supercinski, Chancellor,  at 713-861-6725 if you would like to add anyone or have the name 
remain on our prayer list.  You can always read the prayer list on our website as well.  

http://www.kofccouncil2917.org/sick -distressed  

Please pray for our sick: 
 

¶ Brother Paul Nevlud  ̧James Ray McDowell, nephew of Brother Joel Syzdek 
¶ Deacon Will Hunter  ̧Sandy Descant 
¶ Brother John Hernandez   ̧Mike Harding, father-in-law of Brother James Coligan  
¶ Brother Frank Garcia  ̧Lucy Supercinski  
¶ Brother Charles Brossman  ̧Patrick Gorney, brother of Brother Jerry Gorney  
¶ Brother Eugene Hyman  ̧David Russell, parishioner of St. Ambrose 
¶ Gladys Tobias, mother of Brother Larry   ̧Heath Turner, parishioner of st. Rose 
¶ Diane Duoto, wife of Brother Mike  ̧Randy Wagner, son of Brother Philip Wagner 
¶ Pansy Miller, wife of Brother Robert  ̧Karen Jackson, daughter of Rosalie Lobpries 
¶ Wanda Kainer, member of Ladies Auxiliary  ̧Victoria Kubiak 
¶ Angie Januszewski, member of Ladies Auxiliary  ̧Harold & Natalie Wesneski Members of St. Ambrsoe 
¶ Helen Golasinski Patronella, Sister of Msgr. James Golasinski 
 

IN MEMORIAM 
 

Brother Knight James V. ñJimò Descant, Jr., 81, passed away on Wednesday, Dec. 25, 2019 in Houston, TX. He was born on 
Jan. 21, 1938 in Houston, TX to James Valle and Hazel Descant. Jim graduated from Reagan High School in 1958 and then served in the 
U.S.Army. On May 27, 1966 he married the love of his life, Sandra Louise Russell. He was co-owner and President of Building Specialties, Inc. 
from 1974-2005 which was established by his father in 1951. He was a proud member of the Knights of Columbus Council 2917. Jim 
was an avid fisherman and could be found fishing in San Leon, TX. Jim was preceded in death by his father James V. Descant, Sr. and 
stepmother Fay Descant, mother Hazel Trimble and stepfather Raymond Trimble and sister Shirley Klotz. He is survived by his wife of 53 
years, Sandy Descant; brothers Douglas Descant and wife Frances, Ray Trimble and wife Sharon; sisters Charlene Pasket and husband 
Frank, Tavia Messana Mitchell and husband Pat, Joanie Lane and husband Tommy, Jan Cheek Ballard and husband Keith; brother-in-law  
Barnard Klotz and wife Mitzy; and numerous nieces and nephews. 
 
Brother Knight Sam Victor Sarao, 76, passed away Tuesday, Dec. 24, 2019. He was born in Houston, TX to parents, Mary Ann & 
Andrew J. Sarao, Sr. Sam graduated high school from St. Pius X, and received his BA and MED from St. Thomas University in Houston, 
TX. He was a teacher at Sam Houston High School for 30 years. Sam was also a member of the Knights of Columbus, council 2917. He 
is survived by his siblings, Andrew J. Sarao, Jr., and Ann Marie Sarao Deason (Jerry); nephew, Stephen Deason (Mel); great-nephews, 
Nathan Deason and Drew Deason.   
 
Margaret Ann Marshall Syzdek of Tomball, TX joined her Lord & Savior on Dec.16, 2019 after a 17-month struggle with cancer. 
Margaret was preceded in death by her loving and dedicated husband of 58 years, Brother Knight Fred L. Syzdek,  son Kevin Syzdek, 
parents Mary & Edward Marshall and brother Johnny ñSonnyò Marshall. Margaret is survived by her son Chris Syzdek Sr. & daughter 
Michelle Bartholomew along with their spouses Tina Syzdek and Chris Bartholomew, grandchildren and great grandchild. Her surviving 
siblings include Marion ñTommyò Marshall & Eddie Marshall and in-laws Carolyn Marshall, Sharron Marshall and Elaine Marshall,  
Mildred Syzdek, Helen Syzdek, Madeline Najera, Elizabeth Holcombe, Eddie Gentry, Janda Syzdek, Edmund Syzdek & wife Barbara. 
 
LaRetta Denise Whitley,  of Huffman, TX, born July 17, 1974, passed away on Dec. 14, 2019. Left to cherish her memories are husband Roger 
Whitley, grandmother Zelda Mae Henderson, parents Leslie Henderson & Nora Henderson, daughters: Kayla Sue Gill & husband Clayton, 
Brandy Matocha and her husband Justin, sons: William Walden, Christopher Whitley & his wife Shannon, Rodney Whitley and Kristi Bird, 
ten grandchildren and numerous nieces and nephews. She was preceded in death by her mother Linda Nell Ford, sister Tori Henderson 
& daughter Summer Rex.  LaRetta is the daughter-in-law of Gloria Tolar, and niece-in-law of Brother Knight Floyd and Sandra Rekieta. 
 
Edith Viola Pavlicek, peacefully passed away on Thursday, December 12, 2019. Edith Viola Pavlicek was born in Engle, TX March 21, 1927. 
She was born to Charles and Julia Marek Jalufka. Edith was the youngest of seven and last surviving of the Jalufka siblings.  She was 
united in marriage to James Pavlicek on June 16, 1949, at All Saints Catholic Church, Houston Tx. Their marriage was blessed with four 
children Cecelia, James Michael, Patricia, and Cynthia. She was a member of SPJST Lodge 88. Edith worked at Hogg Jr. High cafeteria 
for 13 years until her retirement. She was preceded in death by her husband James Pavlicek and son- in-law Ronald Piwetz. She is survived by 
daughters, Cecelia Piwetz (Council 2917 Ladies Auxiliary member), Patricia Faske and husband Dennis, Cynthia Alexander and husband 
Bobby, and son, Brother Knight James Michael òHippieò Pavlicek. Grandchildren, Christine and Stephanie Piwetz, Brittany Faske, Nicole 
Alexander Cody and husband Travis, and Vincent Alexander. Great grand children, Cason, Luke and Lucille Cody. 
 
Theodore Ed Bashinski, of Bremond, TX went to be with his Lord with his family by his side on December 12, 2019 at the Hospice 
Brazos Valley in Bryan, Texas at the age of 93 years old. He was born to Lawrence Bashinski and Anastazia (Kubiak) Bashinski in 
Bremond, TX on November 1, 1926. Ted married Agnes Wrzesinski in 1953. They spent almost 62 years together prior to her passing on 
Aug. 17, 2015. Ted had lived in the Bremond community for 38 years previously living in Houston. He was a member of KC Council 2917 
before transferring to the Bremond KC Council. He was preceded in death by parents, wife, brothers; Albert Bashinski, Clem Bashinski, 
and Marion Bashinski, Raymond Bashinski; sisters; Sr. Mary Rosamund Basinski, and Josephine Bashinski. He is survived by daugh-
ters: Diane Amalfi (Steve) from Houston, Debbie Rekieta (Daniel) of Bremond Kathy Czajkowski and husband Kie of Bremond; son: Ted 
Bashinski Jr (Jeanette) of Chappell Hill. 
 
Cheryl Wick Bird, daughter of Brother Knight Joseph Wick, passed away at age 52 on Thanksgiving Day, 2019 from stage 4 cancer. 
 
May God grant these beloved souls eternal rest and may His perpetual light shine upon them..  Please keep these loved ones and their  
families in your prayers. 
 

Names on our ñSick Prayer List" will appear in our newsletter for 3 months, after which they will be removed unless notification is received to 
have the name remain.  

http://www.kofccouncil2917.org/sick-distressed


LADIES AUXILIARY  

Lydia Clifton, President 

 

 
Happy New Year Ladies! 
 
I can't believe it is 2020 already.  It seems 
like everyone was just fretting over the world ending in 2000!   
I hope everyone enjoyed their December with their family. 
Family is always first in my book. 
 
I would like to thank everyone who donated items for our 
raffle baskets, they all looked amazing.  My sister did a great 
job putting together 16 baskets and we had 4 complete baskets 
donated for a total of 20 baskets.  I was in awe over the fact 
that I had won 3 of the baskets! I gave my mother the tickets 
from the scratch off tree and she won a total of $29.  I hope 
the other scratch offs paid something.  
 
I would like to thank the Ladies for giving me a special gift.  I 
bought a bicycle to help strengthen my legs.  Thank you for 
my gift and I promise not to fall off of it. 
 
Our next meeting is on January 13, starting at 6:00 with a 
meal and our meeting will begin at 7:00.  Don't forget that 
our attendance prize will be $60, so come join us, you could 
be a winner just for showing up.  The ladies who volunteered 
to bring desserts are Cecelia Pewitz, Earline Okruhlik and 
Pat Koteras.  
 
Dues are now due for the new year.  Dues are just $10 for 
the year.  If any ladies are interested in becoming a member 
of the Ladies Auxiliary, please contact me. 
 
Thank you to the following Bingo kitchen workers for 
November: Lydia Mendoza, Caroline Mocek, Earline Okruhlik, 
Gloria Gutierrez, Dorothy Urbanovsky, Cecelia Piwetz, 
Stephen, Bennie & Kathy Bronikowski. 
 
Thank you to the bakers for November Earline Okruhlik,  
Dorothy Urbanovsky, Sandra Rekieta, Bobbie Clark, Lydia 
Mendoza, Cecelia Piwetz and Kathy Bronikowski. 

 
 
 
 

http://www.kofccouncil2917.org/ladies-auxiliary  

 

 

 

 
 

http://www.kofccouncil2917.org/calendar 
 

 

Jan. 1 Happy New Year! 

 Solemnity of Mary, Mother of God (Holyday) 

Jan. 3 BINGO 

Jan. 6 Domino Tournament 

Jan. 8 Council Officersô Meeting 

Jan. 10  BINGO 

Jan. 13 Council Meal at 6 p.m./meeting at 7 p.m. 

Jan. 13 Ladiesô Auxiliary meeting 

Jan. 14 Senior Citizensô Meeting 

Jan. 15 Northside Columbus Club Meeting 

Jan. 17 BINGO 

Jan. 18 Council Work Day 

Jan. 24 BINGO 

Jan. 27 Pro-Life Rosary (Catholic Daughters) 

Jan. 31 BINGO 

Feb. 3 Domino Tournament 

Feb. 5 Council Officersô Meeting 

Feb. 7 BINGO 

Feb. 10 Council Meal at 6 p.m./meeting at 7 p.m. 

Feb. 11 Senior Citizensô Meeting 

Feb. 14 BINGO - Happy Valentineôs Day! 

Feb. 15 Council Work Day 

Feb. 19 Northside Columbus Club Meeting 

Feb. 21 BINGO 

Feb. 24 Pro-Life Rosary (Ladies Auxiliary) 

Feb. 26 Ash WednesdayðLent beings 

Feb. 28 BINGO 

 
Join us for Bingo  

every Friday.   
Early Bird starts  

 at 7:15 and  
regular games  
start at 7:30  

  

òI hope that in this year to come, you make 

mistakes. Because if you are making  

mistakes, then you are making new things, 

trying new things, learning, living, pushing 

yourself, changing yourself, changing your 

world. Youõre doing things youõve never done 

before, and more importantly, youõre doing 

something.ó      ðNeil Gaiman  

http://www.kofccouncil2917.org/ladies-auxiliary
http://www.kofccouncil2917.org/calendar



